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A notable holiday in the church year calendar started the third week in May is Pentecost. Pentecost means “fiftieth” and refers to the 50 days after Jesus resurrected from the dead on Easter Sunday.  Pentecost is not just a holiday mentioned in the New Testament in the Book of Acts, but it is a holiday that has been around since the days of Moses.

Pentecost is often considered the birthday of Christian church, though the church has been in existence since the beginning of time.  Pentecost lasts about 27 weeks.  It is the longest season in the church year calendar.  

The color green is used most of the time throughout the Pentecost season.  Green is used during this season to symbolize growth—growth of the Christian church across the country and around the world.  The church grows when the Gospel is spread when it’s preached to congregations—when it is shared by friends—and when it is studied by all.

Summer is often a slow time for churches, because so many other activities pull people away from gathering with other Christians.  Do something different this summer and take time to learn more about Jesus—attend worship—meet with friends for an informal Bible study—or find opportunities to share the hope you have in Jesus.  


Message from Elders,
The month of June marks the beginning of Summer, vacation plans and generally a lot of travel. As Christians we always want to include God in our plans in life. Maybe you or someone you know is planning a vacation or a trip, if so pray to God for guidance and protection. God see’s everything and will watch over you on your journey. May God guide you and give you peace. 
For he will command his angels concerning you to guard you in all your ways. Psalm 91:11







FAITHFUL GIVING
This year, along with supporting the gospel in your congregation, please consider supporting the District Missions and our congregational goal of $5,000 toward Zion School in Denison.
Raised as of March 31: $1,045.00
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[bookmark: _GoBack]The altar flowers this month was donated by Donna Timm’s family in loving memory of her birthday and her and Norman’s wedding anniversary.


SAVE THE DATE
Please mark your calendar for Sunday, July 15 – Thursday, July 19 from 6:30 – 8:00 PM for Vacation Bible School.  
Please talk to the Board of Education (Gina Hull, Korey Meseck, Angie Teut) if you would like to help.
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RAGBRAI - JULY 22, 2018
The RABRAI Committee has decided to jointly with St. Matthew’s sell homemade pieces of fruit pie out of the Senior Center on July 22. We are asking every household from St. Paul’s to donate a 9” homemade fruit pie, if you do not bake we have a list of people that will bake them for you at a cost of $15. We need 100 pies from St. Paul’s. We also need volunteers to help on the 22nd. The pies will need to be delivered to the senior center on July 21 where they will be cut and packaged. I think I have enough volunteer for that day.
Please contact me if you are going to need someone to bake your pie for you or if you were going to do it yourself.  Thank you
                          Tammy Bramley   265-1199
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NEWSLETTER SPONSORS
The newsletter this month is sponsored in honor of cancer patients & their families.  
Please contact the office if you’d like to sponsor the newsletter. The cost is $37. 


“THY STRONG WORD”
‘Thy Strong Word’ is a daily devotion airing at 6:25 a.m. Monday through Saturday on KDSN 107.1FM).  
June 4-9		Rev. David Loeschen
      Bethlehem, Our Savior
June 11-16		Rev. Richard Merrill
      St. John, CO
June 18-23		Rev. Chris LaBoube				         	        St. Paul’s, Ute 
June 25-30		Rev. Mark Kluzek
			      St. John, Kiron


CAMP OKOBOJI 

SUMMER CAMPS
 Mark the following dates on your schedule.  Speak with Sunday School Teachers, Board of Ed, or Pastor about Camp:
· Cub Week, 07/15-21, Grades 3-6
· Jr. High Week, 07/8-14, Grades 6-8
· Youth Week, 07/22-28, Grades 9-12

QUILT AUCTION
Camp Okoboji Aux. Annual Quilt Auction is Saturday, July 7th at 12:30 p.m. at Camp Okoboji.  You may view the quilts @ 9:00 a.m. or view them online at www.campokoboji.org click on quilts pin and view!  Support your camp!
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	For more information on what is happening at Camp Okoboji you can go to their website: campokoboji.org




BAPTISMAL BIRTHDAYS FOR JUNE
    We are listing Baptismal birthdays to remember and celebrate the day we were adopted into the family of God through the washing of the Holy Spirit. Those having Baptismal birthdays in June are:
Gertrude Eneboe, Jenelle Conto		1
Brett Mohr					4
Kent Seieroe					5	
Dolly Krohn					6
Bert Hanson		       	                        8
Kyle Bumsted			               	10
Gary McCall	 		               	13
Jerry Thies					15
Neal Bartels					17
Jamie & Kyle Savery, Skye Grindle		19
Linda Plough, Kenley Creese	, Lillian Koch	20
Gary Vinke
John McCall					22
Morgan Teut, Kerry Vinke			23
Teri Hinrichsen, William Sorensen		24
Mardi Goslar					27
Jennifer Lynn, Barbara Mordhorst		28
Calliyah Mareau				29
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THIS IS THE LIFE
Great News!  The Main Street Living Television program is coming to the Iowa West District!  It will be aired weekly on KCAU, channel 9 in Sioux City, at 10:00 am every Sunday Morning beginning on October 7 of this year.  The first 30 minutes will feature the acclaimed “This is the Life” program from Lutheran Hour Ministries.  These programs are re-mastered and brought to HD format.  The final 30 minutes is a modified Lutheran worship service that will feature Pastors of the LCMS from the local Sioux City area.  A different Pastor will be featured each week.
Main Street Living started airing in South Dakota on January 6, 2002.  It has become an important asset for shut-ins and others who cannot or do not attend church on a regular basis. Since January, 2017, the Board of directors of Main Street Living has set out on a plan of expanding the ministry. This planned expansion has the enthusiastic endorsement of Iowa West District President, Rev. Steve Turner.
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